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Minutes of the work-meeting (+ PowerPoint presentation)

Vichy (France), Monday 16th July 2007
Participants:

· Billy Smith, IT Department Manager of the American Quarter Horse Association (USA)
· Catherine de Coulon – Department Manager, Sport horses, FEI
· Jean-Marie Duray – Computer expert Stud-book Ardennais Luxembourg

· Nick Wallbridge – Manager of NED EQUINE UK

· Doug Stephens – Computer expert, NED EQUINE UK

· Jean-Pierre Devos – President of the Belgium National Confederation

· Dr. Teresa Dohms – Manager assistant at the German National Equestrian Federation

· Daniel Taysse – IT Department Manager, Les Haras Nationaux
· Nathalie Fropier – Project Manager, Les Haras Nationaux
· Hubert de Cadolle – DCO Department Manager, Les Haras Nationaux
· Julie Carrière – Engineer trainee, Les Haras Nationaux/WBFSH
· Nynke Zondervan – Trilingual assistant, Les Haras Nationaux
· Xavier Guibert – International Department Manager, Les Haras Nationaux
· Samuel Le Goff - Engineer trainee, Les Haras Nationaux/WBFSH
· Stéphane Borie – Computer expert, Les Haras Nationaux
I. Welcoming of the participants

The 6th WHIRDEC meeting took place after the wonderful International Show Jumping CSI*** of Vichy organized by the SHF (French Equestrian Society).

II. The different discussions of the meeting

A. The UELN rules

A remark was done regarding the current EU regulation for the UELN. Indeed, this EU regulation is still in process of agreement. They intend to issue this regulation before the end of this year.

In order to make clear the definition and the application of the UELN (Universal Equine Life Number), more information will be added to the UELN website www.ueln.net currently available for any person wanting to obtain information about the objectives of the UELN and the way to implement it in our databases.

Moreover, Julie Carrière, currently working on this project is going to send an email directly to the stud-books and the other registering organisations with a complete description of the UELN attribution rules. This will help us to avoid any mistakes while recording horses. 

B. The associations contact

At the beginning of the project a list of all the organisations (Stud-books, associations, etc…) was done in order to register an abbreviation and an exact name to all of them.

This list will be updated soon by Julie Carrière. This complete list will take in account the associations members of the main international organisations in addition to the associations already listed in the UELN website.

We will ask every association to propose an abbreviation and an exact name in order to build a complete international list.

On the request of Mrs De Coulon from the FEI, it will also be useful to ask those associations whether they issue passports or not.

C. Encountered problems regarding UELN composition

Both Mr Duray from Luxembourg and Mr Wallbridge from Great Britain discussed about the existing problem regarding the UELN composition. 

In fact, the British organisations replace the special characters as “/” or “-“by 0. This appears to be a problem because they may obtain two similar UELN.

NED Equine is actively supporting the UELN in the United Kingdom. This is indeed in the interest of the breeders, owners and also of the registering databases to give a unique number to each horse.


On the other hand, Mr Duray from Luxembourg told the audience that some UELN still contain special characters as “/” and “-“ which is not included in the rules of UELN. 


Moreover, he proposed to add a check digit to guarantee the validity of UELN number. Nick Wallbridge might propose a solution.

D. 
Promotion of the UELN and XML HDE project
As Mr Jean-Pierre Devos noticed, we should actively promote the UELN and XML HDE project in relation with the organisations registering horses (this tool is not to replace the specific tool currently existing for thoroughbred stud-books). We should keep inform those organisations with the latest information. The role of the WHIRDEC is to group together experts from all continents in order to improve the exchange of horses data via internet.

A system of “newsletter” is going to be installed so that a maximum of organisations in the world would be aware of what is going on regarding the UELN and also the XML HDE project.

Beside this new method of information, we should try to have a “UELN person” in every organisation. This person would receive the newsletter.

Julie Carrière will take contact with all the organisations registered in the UELN database and we expect to have a better communication from the WHIRDEC working group towards the registered organisations.

Julie Carrière will present UELN and XML project on Wikipedia.

E. 
Debate about the name formate
Initiated by Mr Nick Wallbridge from the National Equine Database in UK, we had a very interesting discussion about the horses name(s).

In fact, it appears that in Great Britain and probably in some other countries, one horse can have simultaneously multiple names, especially when it is competing in different disciplines. It becomes difficult for the registering database to identify correctly the horse !

The suggestion from the WHIRDEC committee was to propose 3 fields for horse names as it is currently done in the FEI database. 



1: Original name (given by the stud-book of birth)



2: Current international name 



3: Sponsor name

Mrs Catherine de Coulon, representing the FEI, approved this suggestion and added that horse name is just an indication in addition to UELN. 

One of the WHIRDEC working group members, Mr Billy Smith, shared his experience about the subject. Manager of the AQHA IT department in the United States, he already faced this problem of having multiple names for a unique horse. To solve this problem, they mainly refer to the registration number and not specifically to the name of the horse. Another specific aspect is that horses never change name as soon as they have been recorded in the performances database.

The suggestion from Billy Smith is to allow any country to have a specific rule concerning names (for example, in the Great Britain, having more than 3 fields for the names would be allowed in the NED), but on the international level, the FEI model could be used as a basis and promoted by the WHIRDEC working group.

F. 
The reference tables
We must point out that this group intends to produce tables for the interface between the databases and does not ask for any change in any existing database.

1. Gender table
First of all, we tackled the discussion on the gender table on which we had been working during the previous WHIRDEC meetings.

A prototype was produced. This prototype seems to be agreed by every representative and should be the standard table used in the interface for data exchanges. This table includes 2 aspects:

· Gender:
 0= not known; 1 =male; 2 =female; 3 = hermaphrodite

· Gender status: 
0 = not known; 1= entire; 2 = neutered

Then, by associating both gender and gender status, it gives the following table:

	00
	Not known

	10
	Male

	11
	Stallion

	12
	Gelding

	20
	Female

	21
	Mare

	22
	Spayed mare

	30
	Hermaphrodite


                                               Gender table

One could use only the gender code.

2. Table of brandings
Also modified during the previous WHIRDEC meeting, the table of brandings needs to be improved. 

For the table of branding, more information needs to be added: Freeze branding and hot branding

	Freeze Branding


	Number
	Null or Alpha-num

	
	Logo 
	Yes

	
	
	No

	Hot Branding 


	Number
	Null or alpha-num

	
	Logo
	Yes

	
	
	No

	 Microchipping (n) 
	
	Microchip number (n)

	Tattooing
	
	Null or Alpha- Num

	 Blood typing
 
	
	Yes

	
	
	No

	
	
	Parentage controlled

	DNA typing
 

 
	
	Yes

	
	
	No

	
	
	Parentage controlled


 Microchipping

It appears that some horses can have more than one microchip, so more than one microchip number. Most of the time only one microchip is readable.

In order to clarify the situation, the proposition is to have the possibility to put all the microchip numbers in a long field, separated by a /.
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Table of coat colours
After a long debate, we found an agreement regarding the establishment of a table of coat colours. This is not a definitive table but a first step in the application of an international standard for the interface.


The main objective is not to loose or to modify data while exchanging data between countries.


We suggest asking the databases to exchange 3 fields for identifying the coat colours:

· First mentioned would be the colour code of the originating database in addition to a text description in the second field.

· Then, the FEI code colours would be used as an international standard for exchanges. 

This would lead us to obtain 3 fields for identifying coat colours. 

The example below shows the process:










4. Table of breeds and stud-books
Mrs Catherine De Coulon explains the case that nowadays breeds are no longer different from the studbook. It is a problem because we can’t differentiate breeds from stud-books. Xavier Guibert explains that this is true only for the national breeds (like Hannover breed and stud-book) but not for the international breeds (like thoroughbreds or arabs where we have one breed and as many stud-books as member countries). So we must keep both fields in general, even if not necessary for national breeds.

5. Logo for WHIRDEC
After considering 3 proposals, the working group chose to keep the logo proposed by Samuel Le Goff after a few amendments.

6. XML HDE project review

This tool is developed in cooperation between WBFSH and Haras nationaux in order to promote and facilitate the exchanges of data between different (sport horses) stud-books, and between stud-books and FEI. The evolutions decided for 2007 are currently in progress.

· What has been developed:

· Improvement of the search by name

· Search by FEI passport number and by microchip number

· UELN number for all horses in the pedigree

· To be developed before next meeting:

· Set up of the new tables (as decided above) 

· Performance module (To get the international performances of a horse)

· Security (to control the access permission rules per stud-book) 

· Accounting (to follow the flow of exchanged data between stud-books)

7. Creation of a computer experts group
As concluded in the Brussels meeting, it would be fruitful to create a computer experts group in order to organize and to manage the technical points. Julie Carrière will try to get the name and address of computers experts to be appointed by their database. 

Next meeting: WBFSH GA in November 
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